
Saint Joseph  
ROMAN CATHOLIC Church   

 

973-383-1985 

sixth Sunday in ordinary time - February 16, 2020  

 

 

 

 

 

Schedule of Masses  
 

Weekdays 
Monday-Friday at 12:05pm  

 

Weekends 
Saturday (Sunday Vigil) at 5:00pm 
Sunday at 8:00am, 9:30am,  
11:30am and 5:00pm 

 

Misa en Espa¶ol todos los Domingos a las 2:30pm 
y tambien, el tercer Lunes del Mes a las 7:00pm 

 

 

Confession  

Saturday at 4:00-4:30pm   
(or by appointment) 

 

ALL Other  

Sacraments  
by appointment  



 

 

 
 

Our Parish Family is Served By  

 

Weekly Mass Intentions  

Father ST Sutton, Pastor 
973-383-1985 - FatherSTS@gmail.com 

 

 

Father Alexander Londono, Migrant Ministry 
Fr.Alexanderlondono@gmail.com 

 

Father Edward Davey, Pastor Emeritus 
 

Deacon Thomas Zayac, Deacon 
Deacontaz@gmail.com 

 

Karen Glowatski, Office Administrator 
973-383-1985 - Secretary@stjosephnewton.org 

 

Doreen Zimmerman, Administrative Assistant 
973-383-1985 - PCAssistant@stjosephnewton.org 

 
 

 

Christine Shell, Director of Food Pantry  
973-383-1985 - Foodpantry@stjosephnewton.org 

 
Faith Formation - 973-383-8413 
FFAssistant@stjosephnewton.org 

 
Kelly Robinson, Director of Music Ministry 

Kellyrobinson720@gmail.com 
 
 

Sharon Eltzholtz, Bulletin Assistant 
Bulletin@stjosephnewton.org 

 

Robert Lasser, Finance Administrator  
Finance@stjosephnewton.org - 973-383-1985 

 

TRUSTEES OF THE PARISH 
Dorothy Bosi, George Hayek  
and Gerard Woodring 

 
 

 

sixth Sunday in ordinary time - February 16, 2020  

 

The Sanctuary Lamp,  
which burns near the Tabernacle  

as a reminder of our Lordõs presence  
in the Most Holy Eucharist,  

burns this week in loving memory of:  
 

 

And the hosts and wine,  
which will become the  
Holy Body and Precious Blood  
of our Lord, were given  
in loving memory of:  

 

Weekly Remembrance  

May they now be resting in the peace     
of the Lordõs heavenly kingdom! 

 

We pray for all those who are in need  
of the Lordôs healing presence: 

 

 
 

Aaron Armstrong, Gary Arvary, Ron Ayers,  
Gene Belcher, Fred Bender, Mary Benziger,  
Egon Berninger, Louise Crann, Father Angelus 

Croce, James Cunningham, Alex DeMartino, Derya Demirtas, 
Jennifer DiNardo, Mary Ann Dowling,  Jennifer Downing, 
Russell English, John Fedash, Kathie Fetchko, Chris Flora, 
Linda Flynn, Theresa Fusco, Monsignor Mark Giordani,  
John Greed, Joy Grenewicz, Suzanne Hammond, Finnuala 
Hanifan, Jessica & Hannah Joseph, Ann Inglima, Susan Kadar, 

Father Daniel Kelly, Jessica Kirby, Valerie Landell,  
Shirley Lavin, Elaine LeFever, Roberto Leyva, Beth Malkin,  
Bill Matulewicz, Sal Mauceli, Deirdre Metzger, Sharon Miller, 
Jake Michael Miraldi, Mike Palumbo, Matthew Parsons,  
Cheryl Piritz, Michael Porfido, James Proulx, Joan Riccardi, 
John Rokicki, Maud Rowan, Donna Rozsas. Alexia Russ, 
Father Jude Salus, George Scarpa, Ben Sellitto, Crystal Siro, 
Francis Siro, Terri Skill, Ernest Sprague, Gloria Steets,  
Evelyn Strauss, Joni Strauss, Delia Sutton, Paul and Edna 

Swenson, John Taschler and Rita Zimich.  

Saturday 2/15     5:00pm Grace Savioli 
Thomas Calabrese 

Sunday 
February 16th

 

 
Sixth Sunday  
in Ordinary Time 
 

       8:00am 
 
 
 

     9:30am 
 
 
 
 
    

    11:30am 
 
 
     

     5:00pm 

Anne Lundgren 
Thomas Francis Sullivan 
 

Peter A. Bieksha 
Kerri Knight 
Anne Savacool 
 

William Dibsie 
Francis & Stella Covel 
 

Dorothy Remington Marcotte 

Monday 2/17    12:05pm Mary Therese Romano 

Tuesday 2/18    12:05pm  Lillian M. Bopp 

Wednesday 2/19    12:05pm Lazaro Nicholas Alvarez, Jr. 

Thursday 2/20    12:05pm Intentions of John Hoey 

Friday 2/21    12:05pm Pat Lemon 
Selina Woodring 

Saturday 2/22     5:00pm Ann L. Crane 
Joseph Pompilio 

Sunday 
February 23rd

 

 
Seventh Sunday  
in Ordinary Time 
 

       8:00am 
 
 
 

     9:30am 
 
 
 
    

    11:30am 
 
 
 

     5:00pm 

Father Michael Burke 
Nancy Battifarano 
 

Kerri Knight 
James Craudell 
 

Joseph Zicarelli 
James Lawrence Smith 
 
 

Geraldine Civatta 
Patriarch Ignatius Hayek 

 

òOremus Pro Invicemó 

mailto:kellydachisen@gmail.com


 
 

This weekõs events 

 
 

Food pantry  

February 9, 2020 
 

Collection $7,688 
Online Giving $1,116 

Total: $8,804 
 

Diocesan Assessment $1,814 
 

Weekend Mass attendance:  612 

 

 

 

Sunday, February 16 

10:30am Hospitality (Community Center) 

Monday, February 17 

NO FAITH FORMATION CLASSES 

7:00pm Spanish Mass (Church) 

7:30pm Secular Franciscan Formation Class (Parish Center) 

8:30pm Migrant Ministry Dinner (Community Center) 

Wednesday, February 19 

10:00am Prayer Shawl Ministry (Parish Center) 

Thursday, February 20 

1:00pm Legion of Mary (Parish Center) 

Sunday, February 23 

10:30am Confirmation (School) 

February 23, 2020 
 

Leviticus 19:1-2, 17-18  
1 Corinthians 3:16-23 

Saint Matthew 5:38 -48 

 
 

WEEKEND DONATIONS  

 

Next Weekend readings  

ñLove is a fruit in season at all times,  
and within reach of every hand.ò 

~ Saint Mother Teresa  

 

Parish center closed  

 

Change of Day  

The Don Bosco Columbiettes #7784  
are sponsoring a campaign to seek  
our Blessed  Motherôs intercession  
for the Salvation Of Souls.   

Please support this endeavor to pray  
ONE MILLION HAIL MARYS.    
The campaign will continue until  
May 31, 2020.  

You can e-mail your tallies to:   
hailmarysforsos@gmail.com or write the number on 
a slip of paper and drop it into the container by 

Maryôs statue.   

The tally so far is 696,144 

  

UPCOMING EVENTS 

 
Thank you for your  
continued generosity! 

The list below contains the items that we are in need of:   
 

Food    Household Needs 
Ketchup                               Paper towels 
Mayonnaise                 Toiler paper 

Salad Dressing                 Tissues 
Canned Chicken    Dish soap 

Spam 
Dinty Moore Stew 

Knorr Rice & Pasta Sides (all kinds) 
Pasta Roni (all kinds) 

Hamburger Helper (all kinds) 
Jar of Pasta Sauce (all kinds) 

Coffee (regular, decaf) 
Instant Coffee 
Cereal (all kinds especially sweet ones)  
Cookies 
Granola bars (all kinds) 
Fruit snacks 
 

We kindly ask that you do not buy any economy sizes,  
as they are too heavy for our clients to carry home. 

 

Also, please no expired or partially used items. 
 

We still have plenty of mac & cheese! 

 
 

Salvation of souls  

 

Saint Joseph Parish 
Center Offices  
will be closed  
on Monday,  
February 17th  

in honor of Presidentôs Day 

Beginning in March, the Saint Mother Teresa Food Pantry 

will open on Wednesdays (and not on Mondays).  This will 

give our volunteers an opportunity to stock the shelves more 

effectively from the abundance of food given by parishioners 

over the weekend. Thank you for your cooperation with this 

matter.  The Food Pantry is open Wednesdays 10:30am-

12:00 Noon.  



 

Meet sister Cherilly  

 

 
 

Ladiesõ group 

 
 

C.h.w.c. mission trip  

 
 

Thrift Shop sale  

Catholic women: Are you interested in 
meeting monthly to discuss common  
issues? Discussions will be diverse and 
can include Sunday readings, homilies, 
bible topics, etc. 

Please email Secretary@stjosephnewton.org  
or call the Parish Center Office at: 973.383.1985. 

June 28
th

-July 3
rd

 
We will be going to Groton,  

Massachusetts as part of our Annual  
Parish Mission Trip.  

 
Please contact Christopher Doherty  

at 917-583-4973 if you are interested in joining them 
or need more information. 

 
Please note: There is only one (1) camper space and   

one (1) adult chaperone space available!  

Sister Cherilly is a Second Year 
Novice whose bright personality 
reflects the sunny Southern  
California she comes from.  
The youngest of six in a musical 
family, she was homeschooled 
and raised as a Seventh Day  
Adventist by her Dad while her 
Mom was slowly embracing the 
Catholic Faith she had been born 
into. Sister Cherillyôs oldest sister 

and brother entered the Catholic Church when she 
was nine. Despite the resulting tensions in the  
family, Sister was inspired by her siblingsô love for 
the Mass and the Church. The following year, Sister 
Cherilly attended R.C.I.A. classes adapted for  
children desiring the Sacraments of Initiation.  
There she was introduced to Eucharistic Adoration 
and it was then that she first heard the call to a  
religious vocation. ñInitially it was hard to be quiet 
in Adoration, but I soon discovered how precious 
this Sacrament is, thinking, óHow can I make a  
return for Godôs goodness to me, becoming a piece 
of bread out of love for me?ô I immediately heard 
the answer in prayer, óBecome a Sister.ô At twelve 
years old, I had only a little idea what a Sister was, 
but I knew that I must check it out!ò 

She followed that inner prompting and volunteered 
with the Carmelite Sisters of the Most Sacred Heart 
of Los Angeles at their retreat house. When she 
turned eighteen, she entered the formation program 
with them. There she learned that God speaks 
through the challenging moments of life. One of 
those moments was when the Sisters suggested that 
she experience college life and work before  
committing to Religious Life. 

Cherilly then earned an Associateôs Degree in Music 
at Chaffey Community College while working as a 
vocal and piano instructor. She loved sharing her 
musical passion with her students, joining the choir 
and jazz band, being part of the youth ministry team 
and cantoring for Mass at her parish, but she knew 
where she was headed. Whenever she had second 
thoughts on becoming a Sister, her oldest brother 
Gino, who was then a seminarian for the Diocese of 
San Bernardino (ordained a priest there this past 
May), encouraged her to continue discerning  
Religious Life and to give it another try. 

The Carmelite Sisters once told her she sounded 
ñSalesian!ò In 2016, Sister Cherilly entered with the 
Salesian Sisters in Los Angeles.  Now, as a second 
year novice, she teaches Fifth Grade Faith  
Formation and prepares to make her First Profession 
of Vows this August. Sisterôs love for music,  
tap dance, reading and teaching serve as great tools 
to reach the hearts of the young.  She, like Saint Don 
Bosco, will live among them in a spirit of joyful  
celebration of the God who loves us and who is  
always present to us! 

 

Sacred linen ministry  

Father Michael J. Burke 
Thrift Shop will continue  
our Annual  Winter Bag Sale 
through February 29th  

 
(Come and fill a bag with clothes, shoes,  

household goods and  books) 
 

Open Thursday and Friday 10:00am-4:00pm 
Saturday from 9:30am-12:30pm 
Stop in to check out our sale! 

Have you been thinking of a unique 
and simple way of becoming part of 
a ministry here at Saint Joseph 
Church? Each and every week, one  
person is assigned from a group of 
women (men are also graciously 
invited) who come and pick up the  

sacred altar linens which were used over the past week in 
church. This special ministry involves caring for, laundering 
and ironing those sacred linens which touch the Holy Body 
and Precious Blood of our Lord at Mass.   
 

If you might be interested in this special ministry,  
please contact  Doreen Zimmerman  
at the Parish Center at 973-383-1985. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please Pray for Your priests!  

their home, I realized that I was wrong. Mr. DiBello 
indeed was truly a gentle, kind, generous, loving, 
humble and faithful Catholic man.    

Again, the reason why I am sharing these stories 
with you is not to solicit your words of òloveó at the 
end of Mass, but more importantly, to request that 
you pray for me and all priests; the good the bad 
and even the ugly.  We must remember that it is the 
priest that we go to in our best times and usually in 
our worse.  He is the one that we come to share the 
joy of a wedding, a baptism or First Holy Communion .  
He is also the one that comes and sits by your side 
at the death of your loved ones.  He is the one that 
prays with you and for you.   He is the one that 
(hopefully) brings God closer to you and you closer 
to God.  However, if you find that he does not do 
these things, then pray for him.   If you find yourself 
having great difficulty loving your priest or even 
liking him, pray for him.   Again, I am not speaking 
only about me, but for all my brother priests.    

Remember that after each Mass, which most of you 
come to once a week, Father has to celebrate at least 
three or four more before he goes home alone. 
When you celebrate Christmas, Easter, Thanksgiving , 
New Years, etc. with your spouses, children and 
families, he does not do the same. For it is by his 
promise of celibacy (forsaking the Sacrament of 
Marriage) that he chooses to put you and your  
families before any of his own. This is a sacrifice 
that he willingly and knowingly makes for his  
parishioners.   

Reading about Father Evan Harkins made me  
realize how frail and fragile some priestõs lives truly 
are.  Just like there are many lawyers, judges,  
nurses, doctors, police officers, etc. that are not  
perfect at their jobs, priests are no different. Once 
again, if you have a priest that you know is less 
than perfect at his òjob,ó pray for him. I have  
always found it amazing that many priests are most 
loved either when they leave the parish or when 
they die.   

I remember coming to Saint Joseph Church nearly 
five years ago and the first homily which I gave 
when I said: òThis (meaning me) is not for everyone 
and if you are not fed here, then go and be fed 
where you are.  I never wanted or asked to come 
here, but now that I am, I promise to give you 100% 
of myself.ó  One parishioner jokingly and  
constantly reminds me that I came òjust in 
time.ó  Whether this was part of Godõs plan or some 
other personõs will, I am here and I continue to give 
you 100% of myself, as I am still committed to 
òWorking harder to work together to make a  
difference.ó  If you still do not like me after nearly 
five years, then pray for me and pray for my  
brother priests.  May God have mercy on Father 
Harkinsõ soul and may He give His strength,  
His perseverance and His peace to all those who 
serve in the òpersonó of Christ at the altar, at the 
baptismal font, in the confessional and at the  
bedside.   

This past January 20th Father Evan  
Patrick Harkins (34 years of age) did not 
show up for morning Mass at his  
parish.  When some of his parishioners 
went to look for him, they found him 
dead in the rectory.  Father Evan was the 
pastor of a church in the Diocese of  
Kansas City, Missouri and was ordained 

to the Priesthood in 2010 at the age of 24 (six months 
short of the canonical requirement of 25, but was given a 
dispensation by his bishop to be ordained early).   

The reason why I share with you this sad and tragic 
news is to underline and emphasize that priests are 
human too.  Priests have families, friends, pasts, likes, 
dislikes, good days, bad days, crosses, some deal with 
addiction and mental health issues, they live and yes, 
even die.  In other words, priests are human just like 
everyone else.  In this particular case, it seems that 
Father Evan was taking prescribed medication  
(the particular reason is unknown) and one of the side 
effects, was possible suicidal thoughts.  His parish  
truly continues to mourn his death and was honestly 
shocked as he seemed to be a rather positive, happy 
and joy-filled priest.   

Another reason I share with you this tragic event is to 
emphasize the need to pray for your priests; your  
parish priest, your local priests, your diocesan priests 
and even priests throughout the world.   Being a priest 
in 2020 is no easy task.  At Fatima, our Blessed Mother 
said: òpray much for priests!ó   

Several years ago, when I was celebrating Mass at 
Saint Joseph/Saint Michael Church in Bayonne, I met 
a wonderful GENTLEman who came to Mass with his 
daughter each week soon after I arrived.  After several 
months, this kind and dear man (who soon became 
my friend) would say to me: òBishop Sheen said you 
should always tell your priest that you love them and 
I wanted to let you know Father ST that I love 
you!ó  This dear man was Mr. Louis DiBello (and his 
daughter still comes to our parish here in Newton).     
I will always remember his kind ways and gentle 
words of love and support. At the end of Mass,  
he would wait for me at the front doors of the church 
where he would check my shoes to make sure they 
were shined, ask me how many people were at Mass 
and repeated the same words each week: òIt was a 
beautiful Mass! I love you Father!ó and I would  
always respond òI love you too Lou and I could not 
do it without you!ó I repeated those same words at his 
Funeral Mass which I was fortunate and honored to 
celebrate at Saint Nicholas Church in Jersey City in 
June of 2011.   

I share with you this òbeautifuló story because this 
one man (along with many others) knew the gift of his 
priest.  For he knew that without a priest there is no 
Eucharist and without the Eucharist, there is no 
Church.  Knowing that Lou loved me was such a great 
comfort, but knowing that he prayed for me, was one 
hundred times greater.  I remember asking his  
daughter if I could come and join them for dinner  
because I could not believe he was this nice all the 
time.  Well after having broken bread with them in 



 

Lenten activities  

 

Heating assistance  

 

Band -Aid drive  

ITôS TIME TO FILE FOR HEATING ASSISTANCE 
 

NEED AN APPLICATION? 
NEED HELPING FILLING OUT AN APPLICATION? 

 
NEED TO SUBMIT A COMPLETED  

APPLICATION?  
 

NORWESCAP 
PATHWAYS 2 PROSPERITY 
IS HERE TO ASSIST!  

 
NO APPOINTMENT NECESSARY  

 
17 Church Street, Newton 

973-862-6680 
37 Main Street, Sussex 

973-209-7549 

 
 

Trust godõs tendency 

 od has a tendency of picking up a nobody,  

to become a somebody,  
in front of everybody,  
without asking anybody. 

Due to budgetary constraints, Robert 
Wood Johnson Childrenôs Cancer Center 
and most childrenôs cancer centers can 
only purchase adult bandages and must 
rely solely on donations for childrenôs  
adhesives. A Band-Aid is usually viewed 
primarily as a method for covering a 
wound, but for a child with cancer, it also 
says...                                         

 

          ñYOU ARE SPECIAL!ò  
 

Chemotherapy drugs are needle injected through a ñportò 
surgically implanted in the childôs chest. After this  
frightening process, the young child can look through the 
band aid box to select a ñreward stickerò for their bravery 
and to brighten their day. This activity provides a sense of 
control in a world that is otherwise the opposite for them.  

 

We are hoping to help Robert Wood Johnson by  
collecting donations for smaller sized Band-Aids in  
character themed, vibrant colors, wacky designs, etc.  
A common gap is the 9-13 ñtweenerò ages because they 
have outgrown the character bandages and are seeking a 
new version of cool! But for the younger kids, you can 
never go wrong with good old Sponge Bob or a bright 
pink Band-Aid to match a young girlôs dress. They can 
pick something out which fits their personality.  
 

If you bring just one box of Band-Aids when you attend 
Mass, we can create over 1,000 moments of distraction 
and fun! Please consider the smile you may put on the 
face of one of these brave children and consider  
contributing a box today.  
 

Donations can be placed in the Band-Aid drive box in 
the entrance of the church. Our goal is to collect 300 
boxes. Any questions, please contact Pam Raynor at 
973-383-8575.  

HEATING ASSISTANCE 
&  

UTILITY SHUT-OFF ASSISTANCE 

 
 

Columbiette fundraiser  

Join the Don Bosco Columbiettes #7784 at the  
Applebeeôs in Newton on Saturday, March 7th, 
from 8:00-10:00am for a Flap Jack Fundraiser 
breakfast. Breakfast is $10.00 per person (which   
includes scrambled eggs, pancakes, sausage and a  
drink). Tickets will be sold at the door on the day of 
the event or they can be pre-purchased by contacting 
Kathy Barbieri at: 973-713-5979 or by email 
at: kathys1953@gmail.com. 

 
 

Pro -life  

"I believe that life is valuable, even when it is  
unwanted, even when it is physically  

imperfect.  I believe our society has a  
responsibility to defend the vulnerable and 
the weak.  And I believe our nation should set 

a goal that unborn children should be  
welcomed in life and protected in law." 

President George W. Bush, at the signing ceremony for Texas' 
Parental Notification Law (June 7, 1999) 

ASH WEDNESDAY 
February 26, 2020 

 

MASSES 
12:05pm and 7:00pm 

 

PRAYER SERVICE 
(with Ashes) at 5:00pm 

mailto:kathys1953@gmail.com


 

Please support those who support us!  

 

 
Come and Visit our new 

Father Michael J. Burke Thrift Shop 
(located across the street from the Parish Center) 

Hours are:  
Thursdays & Fridays 

10:00am-4:00pm 
Saturdays from 9:30am-12:30pm 

 

Confessor, Spiritual Advisor and 
Friend. Gone to his eternal reward.  

 
Dr. Francis A. Siro, OFS 

Dr. Maria M. Cruz  
Dr. Carlos A. Abdul -Chani  

 

8 US Highway 206 
Stanhope, New Jersey 07874 

(973) 347-7500 
www.ByramVet.com  

ABBEY GIFT SHOP 
289 Route 206, Newton 
973-383-2092 

Books, Rosaries, Statues,  
Jewelry ,Crucifixes 

Tuesday-Saturday 9:30-11:45am 
1:15-4:30pm, Sunday 1:15-4:30pm 

Saint Joseph Churchõs Cemetery 
137-151 Route 206 - Newton, New Jersey  

 

Crypts and niches are still available in our Queen of Heaven Mausoleum (inside and outside) 

For further information, please contact our Parish Center at: 973.383.1985 

Smith-McCracken Funeral Home 

63 High Street, Newton, NJ - 973-383-4600 
 

Our Caring Staff of Funeral Directors 
Robert E. McCracken, Owner/Manager - N.J. Lic. No. 3640 

Andrew Jorritsma, Director - N.J. Lic. No. 3860, Rachael Zeberl, Director - N.J. Lic. No. 5127 
At Need Funerals - Prearrangement Consultation - Medicaid & SSI Funeral TrustsïCremation Services-Monuments 

www.smithmccrackenfuneralhome.com                                                 mccrackenwood@earthlink.net 

 
Jude DiGidio, CFP 
973-729-0125 x202 
jdigidio@ae.cadaretgrant.com 
B&D Group  
1A Main Street, Suite 5 
Sparta, NJ  07871 

B&D 
Carefully  
Planned, 
Smart  
Investing  

Securities offered through 
Cadaret, Grant & Co., Inc. 
Member FINRA/SIPC 
B&D Group and Cadaret, 
Grant & Co, Inc.  
are separate entities 

 

 
 

THIS SPACE  
IS AVAILABLE 
FOR YOUR 

ADVERTISING.  

 

 
 

 

Happy Birthday 

 
 
 

 
 

Matthew 
Cavallo 

S 

   M  

 

2017 Gold N.J. Herald  
Readerôs Choice  
Best Pet Services 

WE TREAT YOUR PET LIKE FAMILY! Father Michael 
J. Burke 

 
Your wit, your  

sarcasm and your ójoie de vivreò  
is greatly missed! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

�:�H���U�H�P�H�P�E�H�U�����3�R�O�L�F�H���2�I�¿�F�H�U���0�D�W�W�K�H�Z�� 
�Y�R�Q���6�H�\�G�H�Z�W�L�]���D�Q�G���'�H�S�X�W�\���6�K�H�U�L�I�I�� 

�'�R�Q�Q�D���5�L�F�K�D�U�G�V�R�Q-�%�H�O�R�Z 

�Z�K�R���Z�H�U�H���D�O�O���N�L�O�O�H�G���L�Q���W�K�H���O�L�Q�H���R�I���G�X�W�\�� 
�W�K�L�V���S�D�V�W���Z�H�H�N�������0�D�\���W�K�H���/�R�U�G���E�H���Z�L�W�K���W�K�H�V�H��

�K�H�U�R�H�V�����W�K�H�L�U���I�D�P�L�O�L�H�V���D�Q�G���I�U�L�H�Q�G�V������ 

 
 

 

In  
Loving 

Memory  
of  

Chief John C. 
Taschler 
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10% discount off all 
grooming and bathing 
January-March 2020 
Bring bulletin with you 
to receive this discount.  


